Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 6 March 2018 at 6.30pm

Present

Pauline Stewart

Katie Read


June Brown

Janine Telfer


Stephen Finn


Susan Lockett


Nick Wood

Maureen Sadler

Dorothy Dawes

Nick Maclean


Jan Maclean
Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Vera Pearson Shirley Baxter, Christine Bullamore and Mel Diack.


Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

Pauline asked for feedback from the Patient Partners workshop on the 31 January 2018, however no one in the group had been available to attend the meeting.

CARE NAVIGATION
Pauline informed the group that the Practice had implemented the Care Navigation system.  All staff had received Care Navigation training, however Pauline felt that the reception staff had always unofficially triaged calls to direct patients to the correct pathway, it was now just a case of completing the template.  Staffing levels had been increased to cope with the increased workload and the reception staff had not been completing the template between 8.00am and 9.00am when the telephone lines are busiest.
As part of the scheme the Practice was introducing a touch screen at Sabden Surgery.  To continue to manage capacity and demand in the long term, the Practice has been looking to recruit additional clinical staff.  

ELECTRONIC PRESCRIPTION SERVICE
On the 27 March 2018 the Practice will be going live with the electronic prescription service (EPS).  The preparation for the go live date had created a lot of housekeeping work for the dispensary team, however hopefully this had now been completed.  Aside from inevitable teething problems in the first few days, Pauline hoped that this change would result in safer working with the local chemist and reduced medication waste.
RIBBLESDALE COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP
Pauline updated the group about the Ribblesdale Community Partnership.

The Ribblesdale Community Partnership is an understanding between provider organisations working in Ribblesdale to deliver on agreed objectives outlined in the RCP strategy.  Health and Care organisations are working together to design care pathways focused on the needs of the local population.  
The partnership consists of,

· The four GP Practices in the Ribble Valley

· East Lancashire Hospitals Trust

· Lancashire Care Foundation Trust

· Lancashire County Council

· Ribble Valley Borough Council

· Hyndburn and Ribble Valley Voluntary Sector

· Foundation for Ribble Valley Families

· Patient representation

The Partnership has monthly meetings and Bridget Hilton chairs the meetings.  

The Partnership strategy was to prioritise,
· Joined up Care and Support (Lead Catriona Logan/East Lancashire)

· Children and Young Families (Lead Steven Blackburn/£10000.00)

· Adult Mental Health (Lancashire Care Foundation Trust)

· Living Happy, Healthy and Well (Leads Colin Hurst and Dilys Day, RVBC)

· Heart Failure Project (Ribble Valley GPs)

· Frailty Project (Ribble Valley GPs)

· Keeping Happy, Healthy and Well (Lead Dr Vanessa Warren)

· One Workforce (Lead Phil Mileham)

Age UK, Primrose Project

Ribblesdale is also one of three areas nationally that will run a new pilot which will provide support to patients who are in the last twelve months of life. The plan is to support one hundred patients over a fifteen month period and Practices are helping to identify patients who would benefit from this support.  Age UK have employed Personal Independence Coordinators who will visit patients and find out what services they require in order to improve care and develop an advanced care plan.  £100,000.00 has been allocated to Ribblesdale for this project work.  It is hoped this will achieve an improved patient experience of end of life services and help all organisations gain a better understanding of the types of services that are required and preferred during this process.
Personal Health Budgets

Ribblesdale locality will also be one of five areas nationally to run a pilot to provide Personal Health Budgets to patients within their last twelve months of life.

All the identified areas are going from strength to strength except the Adult Mental Health and there has been very little representation and input from Lancashire Care Foundation Trust.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Susan Lockett and Vera Pearson had both previously offered to attend a Diabetes UK meeting with her to give their perspective on the purpose and benefits of joining the Patient Participation Group.  The date of the meeting had been confirmed for the 9 April 2018 and Pauline would confirm the time and location in the near future.
Pauline had expressed an interest in the future plans for the Calderstones Hospital site in Whalley.  June Brown agreed to keep her informed developments from the Parish Council.  

Pauline informed the group that she would be retiring at the end of August 2018.  The Practice had recruited a new Practice Manager, Annette Cooper, who would be starting in June 2018 to shadow Pauline’s work for a three month period.

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 3 July 2018 at 6.30pm.  

